## **UMAC News May 2004**

Dear UMAC member/potential member

This e-mail has three parts:

- 1. New UMAC website
- 2. Grants to assist members to attend the Seoul conference
- 3. Reminder: UMAC election nominations

## 1. New UMAC website

The UMAC website has been redesigned and enlarged. Many thanks to Cornelia Weber (Germany), Kate Orman (Australia), Martin Stricker (Germany) Marta Lourenco (Portugal) and Robin Walsh (Australia) who have spent many hours working on the new site.

How do you reach the new site? Any of these URLs will take you there:

http://umac.icom.museum

www.icom.museum/umac www.icom.org/umac

and

http://www.lib.mg.edu.au/mcm/umac/

Why so many? The first three are all organized by ICOM and are easy to remember - just pick the one you find easiest.

The last one (the fourth) is the address of the site at which the data is stored in the Library at Macquarie University in Australia. The first three all redirect you there. The third one is the one you have probably been using.

Please visit the new site. We would be grateful to know of any corrections or changes that you think should be made. Please email me, Kate Orman (<a href="mailto:korman@mars.ocs.mq.edu.au">korman@mars.ocs.mq.edu.au</a>), or Cornelia Webber (<a href="weber@mathematik.hu-berlin.de">weber@mathematik.hu-berlin.de</a>).

Details of the Seoul Conference and how to submit a paper will be found on the website.

2. Grants to assist members to attend the Seoul conference UMAC is pleased to announce that it will offer two small grants (equalling the registration fee) to assist delegates to attend the Seoul conference. Details are attached in a Word document.

Please note that applications close on 1 JUNE, so consider quickly and act immediately.

3. Reminder: UMAC election nominations
Also attached (in a Word document) is a nomination form for a position

on the UMAC Board. Nominations close on 25 May. Several positions, including that of Chair, remain as yet without a single nomination. Please consider standing for a position. The positions available are:

- 1 x Chair
- 2 x Vice-Chairs
- 1 x Secretary
- 1 x Treasurer
- 1 x Newsletter Editor
- 1 x Webmaster
- 3 x other members of the Board

I hope to meet many of you again in Seoul,

Sincerely,

Peter

Peter Stanbury OAM, PhD
Chair, UMAC
ICOM's International Committee for University Museums and Collections
Museums, Collections & Heritage
Vice-Chancellors Office
Macquarie University
New South Wales 2109
AUSTRALIA